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HAMLIN'S GRANT PLANTATION. 

stances, deem advisable j and it may secure the principal and in­
terest of said bonds by a mortgage of its railroad and all its lands, 
p~'operty, rights, privileges and franchises then possessed, held 01' 

owned or thereafter acquired by said corpora,tion, made to such 
persons or trustees and in such form and manner as the directors 
may approve and prescribe. 

SECT, 9, The corporation shall be authorized to issue non-pre­
ferred and preferred stock upon such terms and conditions and to 
such persons and corporations, and with such limitations and re­
strictions as, may be deemed most for the interest of the sub- • 
scribers, the success of the corporation and the completion and 
equipment of the road. 

SECT. 10, Said corporation shall have five years in which to 
complete and file the location of said railroad, and eight years to 
construct the same. 

SECT. 11. All the powerFl, privileges and immunities herein and 
hereby granted shall be subject to all existing laws of the state, 
and such as may be hereafter enacted, 

SECT. 12. This act shall take effect when approved. 

Approved Maroh 3, 1874. 

Chapter 60S. 
An aot to authorize the assessment and oolleotion of taxes upon the polls Ilnd estates of 

Hamlin's Grant. 

Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Representatives in Legis­
lature assembled, as follows: 

SECT. 1. The assessors of taxes of the town of Woodstock, 
elected in March, eighteen hundred and seventy-four, are hereby 
authorized to audit all claims against Hamlin's Grant plantation, 
in the county of Oxford, and to assess a tax upon all "the polls 
and estates as they existed in said plan~ation February thirteenth, 
eighteen hundred and seventy-three, which were 'not exempt from 
taxation under the general laws of the state, sufficient to pay all 
said indebtedness, and to commit said tax to the collector of the 
town of Woodstock, who shall collect it as soon as may be, and 
pay it over to the treasurer of said town of Woodstock j and the 
funds thus collected shall be then managed and disposed of as pro­
vided -in the original act of annexation, approved February thir­
teenth, eighteen hundred and seventy-three. 

SECT. 2. This act shall take effect when approved. 

Approved Maroh 3, 1874. 
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